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 Minutes of West Hagbourne Parish Council Meeting
held at Hagbourne Village Hall on Wednesday 2nd November 2016 at 7:30pm.
Present: Cllrs M. Butler, V. Brownsword, M. Telford, H. Lewis, O. Doogue and Mr. A. Wise (Clerk)
	
	MB opened the meeting at 19:30 hrs.  
	

	16/82 Apologies
	Cllrs. J Murphy and P. Greene
	

	16/83 Declarations of personal and prejudicial interest
	· None
	

	16/84 Report on OCC and SODC activities
	· OCC Report -  See appendix 6 
· SODC Report - See appendix 7

	

	16/85 Hear representations from members of the public
	None
	

	16/86 Approve the minutes of the meeting of 06/07/16
	It was proposed by VB, seconded OD, that the minutes be signed as a true record.  Carried nem con.
	

	16/87 Consider matters, not taken elsewhere, arising from the minutes of the meeting of 06/07/16
	· All action items had been completed 16/89

	

	16/88 Receive reports from Parish Councillors and the Clerk
	· Chair to discuss issue of Pond Safety with the Lay family in light of recent accident that resulted in car ending up in duck pond
· HL reported that BT are planning to do a broadband survey in the village in Q1 2017 before the new cabinet is installed in Q2 2017.
· Chair reported that he was approached by Mrs Lay requesting that the PC inspect and then request of certain properties that they cut back overhanging branches that were obstructing lorries trying to drive through the village. After the Chair walked the route of the village he only found one instance of this happening and cut back the offending branch himself.
	MB


	16/89 Financial matters


	· Approval of payments. It was proposed VB, seconded HL and carried nem con that the following invoices be paid: Parish Clerk’s wages, expenses, PAYE, Skip Hire, donations to RBL Poppy Appeal and CAB. 
· Current financial situation.  AW presented the current financial situation – attachments 2 & 3. 
· Clerk took the councillors through the draft budget and various options for next years precept – attachment 4

· Clerk to make changes as instructed by councillors to 2017-18 budget 
· Clerk to ensure that a VAT return is done before the end of the calendar year.
· Clerk to review last years newsletter advert invoices and pass information to Chair
· Chair to then review info and instruct clerk who and how much to invoice 
	AW

AW
AW

MB

	16/90 Planning since the meeting of 06/07/16
	1. AW presented the current planning application situation – attachment 5 
2. Councillors  discussed and reviewed planning application P16/S3467/FUL – Land east of Scotlands Ash Garage. Chair to draft summary response and pass to Clerk once agreed by all councillors. 

	MB

	16/91  Highways and Transport
	· VB reported that Terry is now the rep for West Hagbourne on the DVTG
· MB reported that he had recently attended a site visit in the village with OCC Highways to start planning the proposed Traffic Calming Measures which are being funded by Bloor Homes Development.

· Chair to speak to highways department about the Speed sign between York Road and the pub

· Chair to draft a Flood Response Action Plan for the village

· Clerk to report issue of flooding in the eastern end of the Moor Lane ditch to Gordon Hunt at OCC Highways

· Chair to undertake a site visit in Church Lane path to investigate the extent of the damage alongside the river bankside possibly caused by dogs and horses
	MB

MB
AW

MB

	16/92 Risk assessment
	MB signed off appropriate parts on the current Risk Assessment Checklist.  - attachment 6
.
	

	16/93 Chairmans Report for Newsletter
	· Chairman to draft a report for the next edition of the village newsletter which is due at the end of November 2016.
	

	16/94 Respond to Communications as the Chairman may direct
	· None received
	

	16/95 Attend to any other business at the Chairman’s discretion
	· None
	

	16/96 Date of next meeting
	· Wednesday 4th January 2017
	

	Closure
	· MB declared the meeting closed at 22:55 hrs.
	


Signed:





Date:
Attachments:

1.Agenda

2. Financial Statements

3. Expenditure against Budget 2016-2017
4. Draft Budget 2017-2018

5. Planning Applications
6. Risk Assessment

7. OCC Report

REPORT TO PARISH COUNCILS NOVEMBER 2016

UNITARY DEBATE

OCC is continuing to develop a model for a single unitary council with some decision making devolved to different parts of the county based on the current boundaries of the five District and City councils. There is no agreement with District Councils about this and there needs to be a lot of detailed negotiation in the weeks and months ahead.

PUBLIC HEALTH ANNUAL REPORT
The Annual Report by OCC's Director of Public Health has been published and it summarises key issues associated with the Public Health in Oxfordshire. It includes details of progress over the past year as well as information on future work. It is an independent report for all organisations and individuals. The report covers the following areas: Chapter 1, The Demographic Challenge; Chapter 2, Building Healthy Communities; Chapter 3, Breaking the Cycle of Disadvantage; Chapter 4, Lifestyles and Preventing Disease Before it Starts; Chapter 5, Mental Health; Chapter 6, Fighting Killer Diseases. The report can be found by following the link: http://ow.ly/Fsok305C9RS 

SECURING THE FUTURE FOR OXFORDSHIRE’S DAYTIME SUPPORT SERVICES

OCC is proposing a new daytime support system that will enable older people and people with disabilities to live independently in their community. The new proposals include a guaranteed core service for people who require daytime support, alongside financial support to enable community-based services to continue to flourish. People with assessed needs who receive help from OCC's adult social services would continue to receive support under a new proposed structure for daytime support in the county. The council values day time support services run by volunteers and will continue to support these services while encouraging new community initiatives to be launched. Three-quarters of all community-based services do not receive funding from OCC so would be unaffected by the changes. OCC has listened to more than 600 people who use services and carers to understand their priorities and develop a new approach. More details can be found here: http://news.oxfordshire.gov.uk/dayservices/

APPLY ONLINE FOR PRIMARY AND SECONDARY SCHOOL PLACES

Applications for children due to start primary or secondary school in September 2017 can now be made online. Families with children born between 1 September 2012 and 31 August 2013 are urged to visit the primary school admissions pages on OCC's website to find out how to apply for places for next year. Applications for primary or junior schools also need to be made for children currently attending an infant school who were born between 1 September 2009 and 31 August 2010. Families with children due to move up to secondary school next September should visit the secondary school admissions pages. (There is also information for anyone interested in applying for a Year 10 transfer to a University Technical College (UTC) or Studio School.) When applying parents are strongly advised to state three preferences and include their catchment school as one of these – even if it is their third preference school. This does not in any way affect families’ chances of securing a place at their first-preference school. OCC still accepts postal applications but recommends families apply online where possible, as this helps speed up the applications process. It also means families receive an automatic response confirming their application has been received and can be quickly notified if further information is needed.

RADIO OXFORD TRAFFIC CONTROL

The traffic reports on Radio Oxford are broadcast direct from OCC's traffic control centre at Kidlington. The centre has direct access to over 50 cameras across the county, which show exactly what is happening so listeners can be quickly informed should there be an incident. Also, listeners’ calls and texts mean that traffic information can be rapidly updated. The entire breakfast show was recently broadcast from the control centre and OCC Leader Ian Hudspeth was given the opportunity to read the traffic report. He admits being nervous in case he mentioned the wrong road, but everything appeared to go well!
Cllr Patrick Greene – Didcot East & Hagbourne Division – Oxfordshire County Council
8. SODC Report
SODC A Conservative District Councillor's View

(Or What The Council Is Doing)

November 2016.

Planning Matters.

We continue to see a very heavy load of cases coming forward with many of these coming to Planning Committee which is presently sitting twice a month.

The Sonning Common Neighbourhood Plan went before Full Council at SODC on the 13th October where it is expected to be formally ‘made’ which will provide additional support in planning matters and deliver 25% of CIL money instead of the previous 15%.

Some information about the work our Planning Department does:

CUSTOMER SERVICE 

(  Our average call number per day is 166 

(  We are maintaining our target of less than five per cent abandoned calls 

(  We have collected data to understand the reasons why our customers contact us to see if we can improve our website information. 
APPEALS  

(  Current year to date performance remains at 66% rejected   This is an improvement on last year, when performance at this stage of the year was only 45%. 

Public Inquiries Recently decided (last month):

· Land at Manor Road, Goring (P15/S3480) – appeal dismissed.   

Inspector concluded that harm to AONB (flooding, arboricultural and other AONB issues) outweighed having no 5YHLS. This was the first major appeal success we have had for some time.
Judicial Reviews/Challenges  

(  Goring Lock – dates confirmed as 8-9 November 2016 at the High Court, London 

(  Emmington (Chinnor) – appellant is challenging the way Inspector assessed scheme for two houses 

(  Thames Farm, Shiplake – hearing in the High Court scheduled for 27-28 Nov 2016
Determining of applications: 

1. Majors: 70% decided within 13 weeks against local target of 70% (national target 60%) 

2. Minors: 87% decided within 8 weeks against local target 75% (national target 65%) 

3. Others: 93% decided within 8 weeks against a local target of 90% (national target 80%)

Enforcement 

(28 new cases opened

(  48 cases closed 

(  16 cases closed were more than six months old

The closures for October can be broken down to: 

Type 



Total number of cases
Av length of time to close in weeks 

No breach of control 

14


9 

Voluntary Compliance 

14


17 

Not expedient to pursue
10


22 

Planning permission granted 
4


15
New mobile payment car park service starts next week

From the 1 November, people who wish to use a mobile phone to pay for parking can do so using the new Connect Cashless service. The new service can be used in all district council car parks across South Oxfordshire and the Vale of White Horse and replaces RingGo. Payment by cash will still be an available option.
 
More information about the service and how to download the free App is available on the Connect Cashless website. http://www.connectcashlessparking.com/
Scrutiny
Last month we looked at the Strategic Economic Plan and this month, and this month Cabinet supported the Joint Scrutiny Committee’s recommendation that the Plan should be debated at Full Council. A presentation was made by the Need Not Greed coalition and by Nigel Tipple of the Oxfordshire Local Enterprise Partnership, which owns the Plan. Full Council debated the Plan and supported the Cabinet’s and Scrutiny Committee’s views that whilst the Plan was a good start, there are several areas that need to be addressed. A further review has been carried out by the Joint Scrutiny Committee with representatives of the Plan’s owners, who are now working to produce a new draft, which will go out for the second cycle of consultation and hopefully address our concerns.
Volunteering survey

South Oxfordshire and Vale of White Horse District Councils are looking at ways to encourage more people in the districts to volunteer. 

We would like to hear from volunteers and are encouraging them to complete a survey telling us about their volunteering experiences. The feedback we collect will help inform our understanding of volunteering so we can identify solutions which might support and encourage other people to volunteer in the future.  

All responses to the survey will be treated in the strictest of confidence and whilst we will publish a report detailing key findings, it will not be possible to identify individual respondents from this.

The survey closes midnight, Monday 21 November. 

For more information about the survey or our plans to support volunteering in the districts, please contact volunteer.support@southandvale.gov.uk
Reminder to encourage residents to sign up for newsletter

We are now publishing South News as a separate newsletter which will include information of interest to residents in the district. Please can you encourage local residents to sign up for the newsletters which will be published every two months.

South News keeps residents in touch with news from the council, including the latest on planning and housing in South Oxfordshire, news on recycling collections and events at our leisure centres and Cornerstone Arts Centre in Didcot.

To receive South News visit www.southoxon.gov.uk/southnews

Waste Recycling

Changing sacks to boost recycling

Last month we included a reminder that from 3 November, we’ll only empty green wheelie bins if the recycling in them is loose or in clear sacks.

Our contractor will now leave a bin hanger on any bins containing black or coloured sacks explaining the problem will not empty the bin but will leave a note to explain why.

For more information please contact the waste team on 01235 422406.
Waste vehicle breakdowns

Biffa have put an action plan in place to deal with recent delays to waste collections caused by vehicle breakdowns.
 
Their fleet is coming to the end of its useful life, meaning breakdowns are occurring on a regular basis. They use all-in-one vehicles that can collect food waste as well as recycling/refuse - these aren’t widely-used elsewhere so it’s difficult to hire replacements. Biffa will address this issue when they renew the fleet next year.
 
In the meantime, we’ll be monitoring the situation to make sure disruption to residents’ waste collections is kept to a minimum.

For more information contact Biffa on 03000 610 610.
Yellow letter

All homes across both districts should have received a yellow letter from us asking residents to confirm who currently lives at their address. We need this information to make sure everyone who is eligible to vote is able to do so in future elections.

By now everyone should have had their letter and if they haven’t responded, they will either receive a telephone call or visit from an officer to confirm their details. Visits will take place between 8am and 9pm from 17 October to 28 November, including weekends. Officers will be clearly displaying their ID, so residents should check before passing on any information.
 
Phone calls will be carried out between 4pm and 7pm each day. The caller will introduce themselves as phoning from South Oxfordshire and Vale of White Horse District Councils.
£648K grants awarded to communities

South Oxfordshire District Council has awarded nine more community organisations in the district a total of £648,000 to help improve their buildings and facilities. This brings the total awarded from the council’s capital grants scheme since April to £1 million.

The grant scheme supports local projects delivering new and improved facilities that bring significant positive benefits to South Oxfordshire residents.

Projects receiving funding include:

£10,991 to Sandford Talking Shop to purchase equipment for the community shop and café.

£112,883 to replace the roof for the Nettlebed Village Club.

£3,743 to Goring Heath Parish Charity for village hall replacement windows.

£250,000 to Thame Town Council to rebuild the town cricket pavilion. 

Councillor Elizabeth Gillespie our Cabinet member for Grants said: “Once again, I am so pleased to be able to help our communities achieve their projects and look forward to announcing the next round of grant funding in the New Year”.
Active Women project...we need your feedback

The Active Women project is aimed to help women live a more active, healthier lifestyle.
 
At present we are particularly focussing on improving the fitness of women with
children under the age of 16.
We can help set up activities including:

· Buggy-a-cise (class aimed at new Mums with babies/toddlers up to 2 years). Pregnant mums are also welcome

· Parent/Carer Toddler Dance

· Mum and Baby Yoga

· Zumba Kids Jr.

More generally we can assist with the organisation of activities for all women including: badminton, netball, hockey, rugby, cricket, Zumba and Clubbercise.
 
Is there a need for new activities in your area?
Visit our websites: www.southoxon.gov.uk 
Keeping safe against cyber crime - Reminder
I’ve decided to repeat this item in view of the news that Tesco’s Bank has been attacked this weekend.

With increasing numbers of people from any background, age or income caught out by online scams, cyber crime is a real concern for many of our residents. If you know someone who is unsure of what they can do to stay safe online then our Community Safety team can help out. 

For more information about cyber crime see TVP's cyber crime page at

http://southandvale.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=33bec1cf8b5523ad47c7183a0&id=d77734fe07&e=eda6ce4f57
There is also valuable information available at Cyber Streetwise:

https://www.cyberaware.gov.uk/
Focus on prevention sees fall in homeless numbers

Last year working with our partner local authority Vale of the White Horse we successfully prevented 928 households from becoming homeless across the South and Vale districts. This compares with 609 in the previous year, a rise of 52 per cent.

These figures are particularly encouraging because the demand on housing need services in both districts has risen strongly but we have not seen a similar rise in homeless households.  
 
Behind these figures are positive outcomes for both residents and the councils.  Our residents avoid the distress and disruption of homelessness while the councils have significantly reduced their expenditure on temporary accommodation.  
 
To achieve these improvements we have strengthened our focus on reaching the most vulnerable residents at risk of homelessness as quickly as possible. The dedicated phone number for households at risk of homelessness is 01235 422452. 
 
This is just a long brief summary of the work we are doing.

Editor - Cllr Ian White (ian.r.white@btinternet.com) Twitter feed: @IanWhite_DC

